
Mr. Randall E. Brown 
RCRA Enforcement Branch (6H-C) 
US EPA Region VI 
1445 Ross Avenue 
Dallas, Texas 75202 

Dear Mr. Brown 

The EPA Region VI RCRIS report shows three violations at Kirtland Air 
Force Base which have been closed out by the State of New Mexico: 

A Class I violation (#S0024) and two Class II violations (#S003 and 
#S0004) were all included in a Compliance Agreement issued by NMEID 
February 28, 1990. In a letter dated August 29, 1 H91, NMED indicated that 
all terms of the February 1990 Compliance Agreement had been satisfied. 

The RCRIS report should reflect an actual return to compliance date of 
August 29, 1991 for the three violations (S0024, S0003 and S004). We 
request the report be updated as such. 

Should you have any questions, please call Mr. Tom Manning at (214) 
767-4669. 

1 Atch: 
NMED ltr, August 29, 1991 

cc: 
'-'NMED 

HQ AFMC/CEV 
377 ABW/EM 

Sincerely 

~:;;----~ 
JOHN F. CARR, Capt, USAF 
Deputy Director 
Regional Compliance Officer 
Central Region 

KAFB1390 
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URUCE KL\"G 
GOVUl:\Olt 

August 29, 1991 

State of New lYI~ico 

ENVIRONPrIENT DEP }lR.TlrIENT 
Harold Runnels ]J.uiiding 

.1190 St. Francis Drive, P.O. Box 26110 
Santa Fe, New i\fexico 87502 

(505) 827-2850 

William D. Benton, Lt. Col .. ·' 
Staff Judge Advocate 
Denartment of the Air Force 
1606th Air Base Wing (M.AC) 
Kirtland Air Force Base, New Mexico 87117-5000 

Re: Compliance Agreement 

Dear Lt. Col. Benton: 

. ;?Jc,. j<..l~U°' 
!----··· 

_-!If 

JUDITH M. ESPI?\OSA 
Sl-:cRETAl\1 

RON CURRY 
oa·1.rn· stCRETAR\" 

I am in receipt of your August 20, 1991 letter in which you 
request confirmation of the status of the February 19~0 Compliance 
Agreement. In response to the 1 etter, I consulted with the 
Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau. The Bureau has advised 
me that they concur with your assertion that the terns of the 
Compliance Agreement have been satisfied. Therefore, no further 
action need be taken by Kirtland Air Force Base in this matter. 

I you have any questions, please contact me. 

Sincerely, 

~ _l Q__ 
T~~~- ~~HES 
Assistant General Counsel 

xc: Benito. Garcia, Chief, HRMB 


